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Date: 4/17/2017 11:16:12 AM
Subject: Upcoming Webinar: May 16, 2017 Providing Safe and Effective Nutrition for People with

Dementia

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS grantees and community partners,

As a reminder, the National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center is hosting a webinar on May 16, 2017 from
1-2 p.m. ET -  Providing Safe and Effective Nutrition for People with Dementia. Information for the webinar and 
registration details can be found at the following link: http://asaging.org/web-seminars/providing-safe-and-effective- 
nutrition-people-dementia

Please note, complimentary CEUs are available through these webinars. For more information on CEUs and approved 
accreditation providers, please go to this link: http://asaging.org/ceus-web-seminars. In addition, the webinar will be 
recorded and available for viewing at nadrc.acl.gov.

If you have questions, please contact Sari Shuman at sshuman@rti.org.

Thank you,
National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center
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